

## DMHA Monthly Meeting

October 26, 2023

**In attendance:** Kyle Marek, Glenn Goddard, Amanda Brockhoff, Stacy Rieder, Charlee Andersen, Crystal Peters, Allison Cole, Courtney Cox, Sarah Williams, Kim McKnight, Ashley Russell, Layne Marek, Kyle Wilson, Diane Peters, Chelsey Christensen, Lacy McDonald, Smokey Williams, Dustin Metz, Leslie Raniseth, Erin McKay, Randi Babb

**Called to order:** 7:03 p.m.

**Adoption of agenda:** Adopted by Amanda, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Courtney.

**Adoption of meeting minutes:** Adopted by Glenn, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Sarah.

**President's report:** Things are going well. There is a couple of games this weekend and just a reminder for everyone in attendance to be on best behaviour.

**Treasurer's report:** Read by Leslie and the report adopted by Leslie and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Courtney.

**CAHL report:** Nothing to report.

**Ag Society report:** The sound system is working and there is a reminder that no one is to mess with it! The AG Society AGM meeting will be held on November 14<sup>th</sup>.

**Arena Manger report:** Nothing new to report.

**Referee report:** This year will be difficult to find senior referees for games so there may be some shuffling of games.

**Merchandise report:** Kim has been working on orders and potentially they will be in the middle of next week. Jackie has gone through jerseys and just want to remind everyone not to us fabric glue, if a name bar is to go on you are to sew it and remove it after each year.

**Media report:** Keep sending in pictures.

**Coaches update:** Nothing to report.

### Team reports:

1. **LTP/U7:** Going good had one game and learning a lot.
2. **U9:** The teams are split and have had a couple of games. Brought up the review of procedure on splitting of teams and maybe make it more streamlined and straight forward.
3. **U11:** Had a few games, there are lots of kids and have been tiered in the right tier.
4. **U13:** Playing tier four and the games have been very mismatched so far.
5. **U15:** Played four tiering games so far and hopefully will have more evenly matched games coming up.
6. **U18:** Have been doing good and have played 4 tiering games so far this year.

### **Old Business:**

1. **Urban Studios:** The kids have been doing dryland and have been doing well.
2. **Power Skating:** Val Norrie came earlier in the year and did a clinic, it went well.
3. **Evaluation Policy:** There will be a review every year to improve and streamline evaluations if needed for teams.
4. **U18 Bank account:** It has been set up.
5. **Ref Clinic:** It went well.

### **New Business:**

1. **Chance Szott:** He is from cross-ice development and would come out for a night and charge \$375.00 for the older age kids (U13- U18) he is temporarily booked for one night every month to come out. Amanda made a motion to keep bringing him out for the season, Ashley 2<sup>nd</sup>, and all in favour, carried.
2. **RIC:** A request was made to increase the honorarium for the position to be \$5000.00 to be split between the 2 RIC's this year. Jackie made a motion for this request, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Smokey, all were in favour, carried.
3. **Photo Day:** Amanda will write up how many poses each child will get and said she would do sibling photos of fellow DMHA hockey players. Hockey photo day will be Nov 7<sup>th</sup>, times to come out. Keep an eye in Team snap for more info.
4. **Open Ice Mondays and Wednesdays:** There is open ice on these days and may be used at 4:30.
5. **Cash Calendars:** Trying to find someone who will take over the collection of prizes for this. Anyone?
6. **Snowflake Saturday:** Looking for ideas if DMHA wanted to do anything. It is on Dec 9<sup>th</sup>, Sarah Williams to get things started.
7. **Provincial Committee update:** All teams will need to be involved if the application gets approved it will benefit the whole association. If there is a successful bid, then there will be delegation of task to each team.
8. **Use of iPad:** Parents want to use the hockey iPad for the game sheets for the younger teams as they do not want to use their own phones. Kyle Wilson to investigate seeing if the App will work on the iPad for use.

**Next Meeting:** November 23<sup>rd</sup>

**Adjourned:** 8:05 p.m.